## 21 October 1954

## MEMORANDUM FOR MR. FRIEDMAN:

Dr. Tukey called at 0845 on 21 October 1954. I said substantially as follows:

"All at MSA are most happy to cooperate with you and your group in every way possible. The Chief of Staff thinks it may be advisable for you to come out sometime soon and discuss the mechanics of subsequent visits and the arrangements that can be made for the handling of any of the material peculiar to MSA."

Dr. Tukey responded substantially as follows:

"Clearly I will not be able to do this for several days. This is difficult to discuss on the telephone. Most of our time these days is spent behind the barrier." I am not clear on the emphasis being given the handling of this. Information is what we are swimming in.

"Let's float along gently on this for a while. We may want to go around three corners on this one."

The conversation was terminated with the understanding that he would call back at some indefinite time.

I. T. McDONALD Captain USAF